SAINT PHILIP NERI CHURCH JUNE 24, 2012

The Nativity of St. John the Baptist

Second Collection: Debt Reduction

PLEASE PRAY for the sick so that they may be comforted by the concern and love of their families and the family of the Church: Mary DiDonato, Lillian Doherty, Lisa Dougherty, Marge Gallagher, Sharon Hofknecht, Rachel Horvath, Vincent Jacoby, Lauretta Kolb, Pat Kost, George and Molly Lozinak, James Maggetti, Sue Male, Joan Marine, Barbara Martinick, Julia McLaughlin, Margaret McLaughlin, Jean McLenigan, Sr. Mary Rita Martine, SSJ, Steven Merlin, Helen Morelli, John Mullahy, Lisa O'Brien, Thomas Mortimore IV, John Rees, Gloria Reilly, Baby Peter Sayegh, Tim Schwartz, Kristin Shearon. Betty Smith, Gabriel Vereczkei, Wendall Young, III, and for all those who are hoping and praying for organ transplants.

PLEASE PRAY for those who died and those we remember in the silence of our hearts, especially:

Sister Kathleen McPeak, SSJ, Sister Rosemary Haslam, SSJ, Sister Helene Gertrude Nagle, SSJ, and Sister Marion Pfaff, SSJ.

PASTOR'S NOTE:
Please welcome
Father Robert A. Ianelli,
our new Parochial Vicar,
keep him in your prayers

as he begins his ministry here at Saint Philip's.

ANNOUNCED MASSES

Monday

8:30 AM Deceased Members of the

Reidy and McKeogh Families

Tuesday

8:30 AM Henry and Cecelia Kropp

Wednesday

8:30 AM William Berry

Thursday

8:30 AM Anthony J. Basile, Sr.

Friday

8:30 AM Catherine Carroll

Saturday

8:30 AM Al Busfield

Scholarship Awarded

Due to an oversight in last week's bulletin of scholarships awarded, we failed to

list the name of

Michael McBride

who received a Scholarship from

Devon Preparatory School.

We are very proud of you Michael. Congratulations!

Please Note:

The 6:30 AM Mass will resume on September 4.

There will be no Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in July or August.

Colleen Hufnagel
Effort Award: Grace Cifolelli
Taylor Czerpak

Physical Education:

Colleen Hufnagel Kevin Flaherty



Student Council

President Thomas Koenig
Vice- President Sean Hofmann
Secretary Michael Swider
Treasurer Nicole Kochanasz
Public Relations Director: Kathleen Strosser

Principal's Award for Highest Academic Achievement

Thomas Koenig

Academic Awards

Thomas Koenig Religion: Algebra: Thomas Koenig Math: Jennifer Murphy ELA: Thomas Koenig Art: Nicole Kochanasz Social Studies: Thomas Koenig Science: **Brett Schratz** Nicole Kochanasz Music:

Technology: Kevin Peng

Alison McMullen

Spanish: Jennifer Murphy

Philippian Awards

Nicole Kochanasz, Michael Swider, Thomas Koenig, Alyssa Pizzi

Knights of Columbus Award

Brett Schratz, Bridget Horan

The American Citizenship Award

Alison McMullen

Home and School Award

Megan Dalton, Colleen Hufnagel

The Maureen Minetti Award

John D'Ulisse

Kelly Ann O'Connor Memorial Award:

Nicole Kochanasz

HELP WANTED

Saint Philip Neri Technology Committee

Volunteer Needed

The Technology Committee is searching for a volunteer to assist in server management at the school. This person would be well grounded in Windows Server 2003/2008 administration, would be familiar with or willing to learn Windows Server Update Services, Symantec Backup Exec., Symantec Endpoint Protection

and other server based applications. The individual should also be able to assist with other technical issues as they arise. Microsoft certification would be a plus. Interested individual should contact Kathy Hunt at k.huntspn@gamil.com with a brief summary of their experience.

SAINT PHILIP NERI SCHOOL REGISTRATION

Saint Philip Neri School is accepting registration for the 2012-2013 school year. For a registration packet and a tour of our school call 610-828-3082. Additional information may be viewed on the school's website at www.saintphilipnerischool.com

PARISH RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM

Registration (CCD) is now being taken for 2012-2013. Those registered at Saint Philip's with an incoming child in Kindergarten and Grade 1 already received a letter and registration form. Those currently enrolled have already received their materials. The cost of the program is \$175 for one child and \$225 for 2 or more children. If you only have one or more children in Kindergarten, the cost is \$100. Kindergarten classes are on Sunday mornings from 10:00-10:50 AM. Grades 1-5 have their classes on Monday and Tuesday afternoons from 4:00-5:30 PM. Grade 6 will only meet on Tuesday. Bus transportation is available from Whitemarsh Elementary, Ridge Park, and Colonial Elementary both days for \$50 per family. A child needs to attend only one class per week. The day of choice will be limited to the number of children who can ride the bus meeting a safe and legal limit. If you like children, have faith in God, and would like to get involved at Saint Philip's we will supply you with catechetical training, teaching manuals, and resources. Please call Jeanette Paul at 610-834-9868 if you can lend a hand!

BAPTISMAL INSTRUCTIONS are scheduled for Tuesday, August 7, 7:30 PM in the Rectory Conference Room. Your baby is always welcome in Church, however, for the instruction itself, please try to schedule a babysitter so you may be free to concentrate. Also, please call the Church Office at 610-834-1975 for sign up purposes.

Question of the Week

When has the Lord calmed the stormy seas of your life?

H.O.P.E. If you, or anyone you know, needs transportation to a doctor or dentist appointment, or to Church on Sunday, please call Anne or Bill Franks at 610-828-2530 or email: ann59bil@gmail.com, or Loretta Zych at 215-836-1127. Additional weekday drivers and group leaders are needed.

Women's Prayer Group

Please consider joining our Women's Prayer Group. We meet from 10:00 to 11:00 every Thursday morning in the Rectory Conference Room. We would be glad to have you join us.

Men's Prayer Group

Men of different ages meet every Wednesday morning in the Rectory Conference Room from 7:30 to 8:30. There are no experts, just men searching for a deeper relationship with God. If you are interested in joining and wish more information, call Duane McCarthy at 610-825-5237.

RICA -Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults

If you are interested in becoming a member of the faith community here at St. Philip Neri, call the Religious Education Office at 610-834-9868. We are interested in learning more about you too!

The Philippians An organization for senior citizens fifty years and older that offers trips, programs, service projects and entertainment. New members are always welcome. If interested in more detailed information please call Joan Meade at 610-828-6641.

Frozen Casseroles for St. John's Hospice

Could you find time to make a casserole for the homeless of St. John's? Pans, lids and recipes are available in the Church Office and at Barbara McCarthy's (610-828-2058). Frozen casseroles are brought to Barbara's house before 9:00 AM the first Wednesday of each month. The delivery for July will be July 11. Please consider this work of mercy in your busy schedule.

SCRIP Gift Cards

Questions? Contact Patti Hinchey 215-836-2129 or spnscrip@gmail.com.

Saint Joseph Villa

We can provide quality care for you or a family member of Saint Joseph Villa in Flourtown. Both short-term rehab (skilled nursing care) and long term care are available for women and men in a comfortable, private room setting. Saint Joseph Villa is owned and operated by the Sisters of Saint Joseph of Chestnut Hill. For information, please contact Sister Joan Ricca, SSJ, Coordinator of Admissions (215-248-7847).

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM and the ROLE OF CATHOLICS

St. Genevieve's Respect Life Committee and the Santa Maria Council of the Knights of Columbus are co-sponsoring a seminar on Religious Freedom and the Role of Catholics on Wednesday June 27 at 7:00pm at the Parish Hall 1225 Bethlehem Pike, Flourtown. The speaker will be Patricia Jannuzzi, J.D. Ms. Jannuzzi is a lawyer specializing in constitutional law, the director of her parish's Evangelization Office and a teacher of theology at schools in New Jersey. Discussion and questions will follow her presentation. For

further information call Joe Manta @ 215-353-7577 or Sue Kaness @ 215-668-0905

St. Lucy Church Closing Mass

The closing Mass at St. Lucy's will be held Sunday, July 1 at 11:30 AM. There will be a Spaghetti Dinner immediately following the 1:00-6:00 PM in the St. Lucy Hall. The opening Mass for the new **Holy Family Parish** will be held Sunday, July 8 at 11:00 AM. Mass will be followed by a reception in the Parish Hall.

Our Lady of Mount Carmel

88th Annual La Grande Festa Italiana, Ford Street and Union Avenue, Bridgeport July 13, 14, 15 Questions and Information 610-272-3479 www.olmcchurch.net

014phil